
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 15, 2008

I. Call to Order - Joyce Hamaguchi


· The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.

· Joyce H. asked if there were any comments about or changes to the minutes from the last meeting, and there were none. A vote was taken to approve the November 27, 2007 meeting minutes. All were in favor.

II. Treasurer’s Report – Joyce Hamaguchi
· In Madeline Brattesani's absence, Joyce H. passed out the monthly Treasurer's Report. It includes revenue and disbursements for the period of November 28, 2007, to January 15, 2008, and projected disbursements for the remainder of the school year. The report is available upon request. The current balance shown does not include payment for Ken's recent instrument purchases with the proceeds from the Direct Donation Drive.

· The Direct Donation Drive was a great success, raising $6,935 to date. Joyce H. picked up another donation check for $500 from the office earlier today, which will bring the total up to $7,435. 

· We broke even monetarily on DVD sales at the Periodic Pasta Feed on November 8. A total of 16 DVDs were purchased. 

· Joyce H. thanked Laure Lee for handling the DVD sales at the Winter Concert on December 4. Laure set the price such that a small profit would be earned for the Band Booster's account, netting us just over $100. 

III. Band Director’s Report – Ken Bower
· Three instruments have been purchased thus far with the money raised from the Direct Donation Drive: a baritone saxophone, bass clarinet, and euphonium. Watermelon Music sold the instruments to us at their cost, a significant savings from the retail cost. The total purchase price for all three came in at right around $6,000. Ken showed everyone the baritone saxophone and its rolling case. The other two instruments are on order, but have not yet been received. He would like to purchase a tuba with the remaining Direct Donation Drive funds.

· Ken proudly reported that 16 Harper students made it into North Bay Honor Band. The three Davis Junior High Schools have the most participants in this band, claiming 43 of the 83 spots; however, we send 9th graders in addition to our 7th and 8th graders, whereas the other participating schools do not. Ken said the rehearsal schedule is quite demanding for this band, consisting of two three-hour rehearsals on the two days prior to the performance. He might suggest to the committee that they scale back the rehearsals a bit next year, cutting back the final one by one hour.  

· Ken is also happy to report that four students applied and all made it into the California All-State Honor Bands: Margaux Filet will play in the Symphonic Band and Richard Chew, Evan Hamaguchi, and George Hatamiya will play in the Concert Band. A total of about 1,500 students tried out for the All-State bands, and about 200 made it in.

· The new recording device helped immensely in creating the audition tapes.

· Ken passed out a handout titled "Schedule of Events and Concerts for Winter-Spring 2008" and each item was discussed:

· The Jazz Band will perform at Coconut Grove, a fundraiser for the High School's annual band trip, held in the DHS Multi-Purpose Room on February 23. Ken unfortunately has a conflict for that date which he will discuss with Mr. Lange. The All-State Honor Band will be performing in Fresno that weekend.

· March 1, Pig Day at the Farmers' Market, the band students will be running the Carousel. Debbie Finley, Laure Lee, and Ilhan Eser will be organizing this event and coordinating the parent volunteers. Last year this event raised $400. It was suggested that some of the band students perform while the Carousel runs. A parent asked if the Jazz Band could perform that day. Ken said he is hesitant to commit the Jazz Band to this date at this time, but they are self-sufficient at this point, so it may be an option for them if they would like to perform there. Joyce H. said we need to check with Randi MacNear from the Farmers' Market before we make a decision about the music. 

· Ken is considering having the Concert and Advanced Bands perform at the Farmers' Market on April 30, the same day that the All City Band performs there. He suggested that the Harper students play "The Pink Panther" along with the All City Band students, and then the Harper bands could play a few songs by themselves. He would like this event to replace the Solo/Ensemble Concert, since the Farmers' Market performance would be more inclusive, giving all of the students a chance to perform as opposed to just some of the students. He welcomed any feedback from the parents and all were in favor of the Farmers' Market event replacing the Solo/Ensemble Concert. A parent remarked that the students are always thrilled to perform at the Farmers' Market, especially because it is a community event.

· April 12 is the Davis Spring Music Festival, which is an educational, adjudicated event. Ken will be meeting with Cliva Mee and Paul Harder on January 30 to discuss this festival.

· The Advanced Band will perform on April 22, along with the Davis High School Band and the students from Emerson and Holmes.

· May 14 is our Spring Concert. All three bands will perform then, as well as the chorus. Ken is thinking of asking the chorus to perform on different dates than the bands for the 2008/09 school year, because he feels it makes the concerts too long. This change will not likely occur this school year, though, because it would probably be too short of notice for the chorus. Joyce H. mentioned that Mr. DuPertuis typically has the Emerson Jazz Band perform on the same evening as their chorus, and the other two Emerson bands perform on a separate evening. 

· May 20 the Concert Band performs with the 6th grade elementary students, whom will attend Harper as 7th graders in 2008/09.

·  Ken reported that a performance with the UCD Concert Band at the Mondavi Center on June 4 is in the "formative stage" at this point. If it transpires, he will likely select about 50 Harper students to perform by invitation. Select students from Emerson and Holmes will also perform.

· Joyce H. asked if the Advanced Band could be given the chance perform at another school event closer to the end of the school year, such as the 9th grade graduation event. Their last scheduled performance at this point is on May 14, a full month before the end of school. Ken said he will keep this in mind; however the potential Mondavi Center performance will likely be keeping the majority of the students occupied.

· Ken mentioned that parent volunteers will be needed at the Farmers' Market event, the potential Mondavi Center performance, and at the concert on May 14. Principal Inns has said he is willing to help supervise the students in the DHS music room at the concert on May 14, but Ken thinks having at least three or four adults there would be ideal. 

IV.

New Business










· Mary McDonald is working on a publicity article to cover the students that made it into the All-State Honor Bands from the Davis Junior Highs and Davis High School. She would like to arrange for the Davis Enterprise to take a photograph of all of the students to accompany the article in the newspaper.

· The Davis Spring Music Festival was mentioned earlier in the meeting under Ken's report. Joyce H. asked if the students would be required to complete evaluations of some of the other performances at this event, as was done last year. Ken said this will be determined later this month when he discusses the event with Cliva and Paul on January 30. Cliva said that Harper had 40 parent volunteers at this event last year, primarily recruited by email. She said we don't expect to have schools from outside of Davis participate this year; however, Ken said he is still working on recruiting other schools, so that is not yet a given. Last year Harper was responsible for setting up the venues and the seating arrangements for each group, as well as doing the clean-up afterwards. Harper parents also served as hosts for the visiting school groups last year, staffed the venues, and served as door monitors. Last year the Holmes parents handled the breakfast and lunch food concessions sales. Harper parents donated some cookies and desserts for the concessions. Each school’s responsibilities will be discussed on January 30. Cliva said they made it a point last year to schedule the volunteers such that no parent would have to miss their own child's performance, and they will do the same for this year. Cliva asked Ken if he could please stress to the parents this year that the doors to the venues will not be opened during the performances. Joyce H. thinks we should allow audience members to enter and exit in between songs, but not in the middle of songs. Ken said we may not need to use both the Veterans' Memorial Center Theater and the IPAB this year, depending on how many groups participate; however, the VMC Theater may not even be available to us that day, which we will know shortly. Cliva clarified that this event is not a fundraiser, but an educational experience for the students. Last year the food sales, as well as the entry fees that non-Davis schools were required to pay, paid for the judges. 

· Ken asked if the performance on April 30 at the Farmers' Market could go out on the list serve, and Joyce H. said yes. Ken said he is not yet sure if he wants the potential Mondavi Center performance to go out on the list serve.  

V.

Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

· The next meeting will be held on February 26 at 7:00 p.m.

· Joyce H. asked everyone to begin thinking about which jobs they would like to take on for the Band Boosters next year, especially in light of the fact that many of our active parents have 9th graders that will be moving to Davis High School next year.

These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.






